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Partners in the Horn of Africa is a non-denominational Canadian 

charity operating in Ethiopia. We work with both rural and urban 

communities, focusing our efforts and investments in areas of unmet 

need. Our projects respond to community requests, addressing a 

range of needs such as education, basic infrastructure, water and 

sanitation, food security, and livelihoods. We follow two principles: 

 We work with an Ethiopian partner on each project, usually a 

community or local organization. Our partner proposes the 

project and is required to contribute at least 15% of the total cost 

in cash, labour, or materials. 

 100% of any donation to Partners goes directly toward project 

costs in Ethiopia. All administrative costs are covered by Friends of 

the Horn of Africa, a separately funded sister charity. 

We listen to their needs 

and partner with them on 

projects that empower 

communities & individuals 

and contribute to  

their well-being. 

Our mission is to improve the lives 

of Ethiopians. 

The gift of learning  
Returning to school after the long summer break is an 

exciting time for kids everywhere. This is especially so in 

Ethiopia where so many girls and boys must overcome 

enormous hurdles to get to school. Completing even a 

basic education can have a sweeping impact on a childõs 

life, and on her or his family and community.   

Partners in the Horn of Africa  is working to open the door 

to education to more Ethiopian girls and boys. We are 

building schools in remote areas where there are no 

schools. Since our last update, we opened two new 

schools ð Zeleke Desta Elementary and Yetnora High 

School ð which will welcome close to 3,000 students 

through their doors, and we are nearly finished building 

and stocking 10 new school libraries. (All 

of our school projects become part of 

the public system. We secure assurances 

from education authorities in advance 

that schools will be staffed, resourced, 

and maintained following our work.) We 

are training teachers, librarians, and 

school administrators to deliver better 

quality education and maintain better 

learning environments. We are 

supporting 4 group homes in regional 

centres where talented but poor girls and young women 

from remote areas can pursue high school, college, and 

university, sometimes as the first to be educated in their 

families. We are providing academic, 

social, and material support to 200 foster 

children to enable them to study instead of 

work during their school-age years. We are 

producing and distributing washable 

sanitary pads and panty kits for thousands 

of rural girls so that they can attend school 

when theyõre menstruating. And our water 

projects and footbridges help keep kids in 

schools by creating safe crossings and 

decreasing the amount of time kids 

(primarily girls) spend collecting water.   

On behalf of all of the learners and educators  
we work with, thank you. 
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updates from the field 
Group homes · The girls and young women supported by the 

Debre Markos Group Home, Jimma Scholarship House, Adet Group 

Home, and Lauraõs Place returned to their secondary and post-

secondary studies after a summer break of, well, studying. For these 

ambitious young women, preparation for the all-important national 

matriculation exams starts even before the school year begins. Most 

come from homes where the opportunity to study and do 

òhomeworkó (of the academic kind) is an unknown luxury. Thank you to 

EBA employees across western and northern Canada, Kalamalka 

Rotary, Club Penguin, Victory Square Law Office and our many 

individual supporters of girlsõ education. 

Water · Gonka Spring, some 150 kilometres west of Addis Ababa, is 

our biggest water project to date. Before completion of this project, 

families living on the mountainside and on the plains below were using 

contaminated surface water sources. In partnership with local 

organization MICDA and the community, and with the generous 

support of Tyler Matzen and the Salmon Arm Rotary Club, Partners 

protected two natural springs, constructed a holding reservoir, and 

created 4 water distribution areas with 16 sinks for laundry and 2 cattle 

troughs. These new facilities now bring clean, safe water to more than 

3,000 people (and, importantly, their livestock) on a daily basis. 

Schools · We reported on Yetnora High School, under construction, 

in our last newsletter. It has now opened its doors to over 400 grade 9 

students, 60% of whom are girls. The grade 9-10 school is one of 

Partnersõ larger school projects, providing 12 classrooms, science 

laboratories, a library, IT and admin rooms, and a latrine block. The 

community raised 35% of the projectõs cost, a portion of which 

matched Kalamalka Rotary Clubõs contribution to build and furnish a 

block of 4 classrooms.   

We also recently inaugurated Zeleka Desta 

Elementary serving over 1,800 students in one of 

poorest areas of the country. Here the 

community and local partners contributed 

nearly 45% of the projectõs cost to create a safe 

learning environment for their children. At the 

opening ceremonies, community elders, 

teachers, and PTA members took turns to 

publically pledge support 

for additional 

improvements, including a 

laboratory block, improved 

fencing around the school 

grounds, and an access 

bridge. One said, òWhat we 

learn from Partners is to 

believe in change.ó 

Before 

After 

Kal Rotary-supported classroom block at Yetnora 

Zeleka Desta Elementary 
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Home for abandoned babies · The Bethel Group Home, located south of Addis Ababa 

along an industrial and transport corridor, is providing critical and loving care to up to 24 

babies who have been abandoned, often in their first hours or days of their lives. Babies and 

children are referred to the home through the police, child welfare services, and health 

facilities. A small and committed group of nannies, cooks, and caregivers provide 24-hour 

care, including nutritious food, medical care, clothing, and facilitated play and learning. 

Thank you to the Porter family for partnering with us to provide core support for this unique 

home. And thanks to the fundraising efforts of a small group of Partners supporters in 

Washington State, we recently purchased a washing machine for the home ð a real luxury 

that will mean less time doing laundry and more time to spend with the kids.  

Go team! · In September, Partners was recognized for its efforts 

to improve the quality of education in the Amhara Region of 

Ethiopia. Of the more than 40 

international agencies working on 

education in the region, Partners 

was among only 10 (including 

educational leaders UNICEF and 

USAID) to be singled out for their 

achievements.  Congratulations to 

Tesfaye and Abiyot who lead our 

education work! 

The Partners team in Addis: Kelemework (standing), Sara, Tesfaye, Teddy 

Tesfaye & Abiyot  
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Projects profiled in this update: 

1 Jimma Scholarship House 

2 Gonka Spring 

3 Bethel Group Home 

4 Lauraõs Place 

5 Yetnora High School 

6 Debre Markos Group Home 

7 Zeleke Desta Elementary 

8 Adet Group Home 

9 Foster support program 

8 

Sudan 

South 
Sudan 

Kenya 

Somalia 

Eritrea 

Djibouti 

Community-based support for orphans and vulnerable children · During my summer trip to Ethiopia, I had the 

humbling experience of visiting the foster homes of several children who are receiving support ð financial, material, tutoring, 

and psychosocial ð to continue their education despite very challenging circumstances. These kids want nothing more than 

to attend and succeed at school like their peers. On Saturdays the kids come together for a 

day of recreational and educational activities. With local partners Afro-Ethiopia and Migbare 

Senay, Partners currently supports 200 children being fostered in urban and rural communities 

in Amhara. Thank you to the Compassionate Eye Foundation for partnering with us to continue 

this crucial support program. 



 

 

Pounding the pavement for Ethiopia · 

Runners and walkers took to the streets on 

October 27th for our annual Great BIG Run for 

Africa. This 100km relay from West Kelowna to 

Enderby raises awareness and support for our 

microfinance programs. Over the past 9 years, 

the volunteer-organized run has raised over 

$150,000 and has changed thousands of lives 

in Ethiopia. This year we raised almost $20,000. 

Thank you to our volunteer organizers, our 

runners and walkers (and your pledgers), the 

Enderby Fire Department, and the many 

businesses and individuals who lent a helping 

hand. See you next year! 
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Weõve moved!  

mailing address  

PO Box 309, Enderby, B.C. 

V0E 1V0, Canada 

 

street address 

900A Belvedere Street 

Enderby, BC, Canada 

 

telephone. +1 250 838 2111 

fax. +1 250 838 0333 

email. info@partnersinthehorn.org 

web. www.partnersinthehorn.org 
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Our Directors 

Registered charity no.  

87209 5211 RR0001 

Help us fly · Partners is pleased to have a new charitable account with 

Aeroplan Beyond Miles. Help make our administrative funds go further by 

donating miles at beyondmiles.aeroplan.com/eng/charity/443.  Donated 

points will be used for staff travel between Ethiopia and Canada. 

Partners  and social media · Weõre getting there, slowly. 
The new website is not yet ready, but in the meantime follow 

us at facebook.com/partnersinthehorn and Twitter 

(@Partners_Africa) and be the first to know when itõs ready. 

At this Thanksgiving season, we wish 

to say a special thank you to our 

volunteers and in-kind supporters: 

 The volunteer directors of 

Partners and Friends 

 Dave Crozier 

 UFCW Local 1518 

 Rossworn Henderson LLP 

 Enderby Building Maintenance 

 Tangent Computer Services Ltd. 

 Great BIG Run organizers & 

supporting companies 

 And our newsletter stuffers who 

may have folded and sent you 

this very newsletter with care. 

Thank you! 

Partners is able to maintain its promise that 100% 

of your donation is used for project costs in 

Ethiopia because of the help of Friends of the 

Horn of Africa. Friends is a registered charity, 

managed from our Enderby office, established to 

uniquely support Partnersõ operations. Friends 

covers all administrative expenses of Partnersõ 

work, including office rent, equipment, salaries, 

and travel, both in Ethiopia and Canada. Friends 

is supported by individuals, foundations, and 

unions, as well as by our directors and staff. 


